
PUBLICNOTICE

The City of Houston, through its Housing and Community Development Department
(HCDD) is proposing to amend its 2008 Annual Action Plan for the Community
Development Block Grant-Recovery (CDBG-R) under the American Recovery
and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) of 2009. The reallocation is the result of a reduction in
original budgeted amounts for projects allocated under the CDBG-R Budget. These
reductions will not result in a change to the scope, location, or beneficiaries under any
of the previously approved projects, but funds will be reallocated to a new line item –
ProgramAdministration. The changes are as follows:

Budget Categories Original Budget Proposed Change RevisedBudget

Single RoomOccupancy
Projects

$2,000,000.00 $ (301,693.00) $1,698,307.00

Purchase Fire TruckPumpers $2,000,000.00 $ (1,913.28) $1,998,086.72
Renovation of Acres Homes
Multi Service Center

$3,078,613.00 $ (282,424.88) $2,796,188.12

Renovation of SunnysideMulti
Service Center

$ 535,000.00 $ ---- $ 535,000.00

Parking LotExpansion of 5th
WardMulti Service Center

$ 480,000.00 $ (223,330.14) $ 256,669.86

CDBG-RAdministration
[NEWCategory]

$ ---- $ 809,361.30 $ 809,361.30

Total ARRACDBG-RGrant $8,093,613.00 $ ---- $8,093,613.00

The public is invited to comment on the CDBG-R funding reallocations during the
seven (7) day review period which extends from Tuesday, December 6, 2011 through
Tuesday, December 13, 2011. This request will be submitted to the City Council for
approval and placed on HCDD's Web site at www.houstonhousing.org. For additional
information, contact Renee Carrington at 713-868-8300.


